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Celebrating 

48 
YEARS 

CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER 
 

  7:00 AM - 5:30 PM   Monday - Friday 
 

   

PRESCHOOL AGES 3-5  
 

  ANN SMITH,  Director    455-8642 

  

 As I sit at the Canadian Baptist Convention’s Mission Center in Cochrane, 

Alberta, Canada, which is just north of Calgary, writing this newsletter article, it 

has been cool and brisk most of the time we’ve been here. The highs were in the 

50s and the lows in the 30s which is what fall or even winter is supposed to feel 

like. Even though nature is taking its natural course with the leaves changing 

colors and snow on the mountains, which signify the loss of the growth that 

spring and summer brought, we were privileged to see the growth of God’s 

kingdom spiritually in a part of the world filled with darkness.  

 Only 5.2% of Calgarians profess a personal relationship with Jesus Christ,  

but God is leading church planters to move to Calgary with a passion to win the 

lost and God is moving in the hearts of the people to place their faith in Jesus 

Christ. For some of the planters it is taking them a while to see any professions of 

faith while others are baptizing almost every Sunday. Yet with all that God is 

doing, Calgary, a city of 1.4 million is growing exponentially, with some areas 

that have 40,000+ living there already that are expected to grow to 200,000+ in 

the next 20 years! It’s growing so fast that the government can’t build and open 

schools fast enough. More laborers are needed in the harvest and more prayers for 

encouragement and perseverance need to be uplifted for the church planters who 

are already on the ground. Please join with me in praying for Kelly, Hannah & 

Chris, Dan & Amber, Christian, Craig, Dustin & Jill, Maher, Amor, Seung, Bo, 

Shane, Jeremy & Laurel, Beth, Denise, Kinsey, Holly, Elaine, and all the other 

church planters and their families serving in the Greater Calgary area as they seek 

to continue to reach the lost and as we at Highland seek to discern how we might 

partner with them in the future. 

 Also, we have some opportunities coming up at Highland to reach out to our 

neighbors and friends this month through AWANA, Pray4TN, & Trunk or Treat 

so come join us as we seek to make the most of the opportunities that God puts 

before us as we Connect, Grow, Serve & Go! 

 

Yours in Christ,  Pastor Jim 

 

 
 

 

 

Highland Baptist Highland Baptist   

Child Development CenterChild Development Center  
  

We Thank You, dear God, for Autumn,We Thank You, dear God, for Autumn,  

With all the colors bright.With all the colors bright.  

The reds and browns and yellowsThe reds and browns and yellows  

Make such a pretty sight.Make such a pretty sight.  
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October Birthdays 
A very Happy Birthday to all of our members with October Birthdays!  

Jordan Monroe– October 8 

Matthew Bouchard– October 9 

Tommy Griffin– October 9 

Matt Koehler– October 9 

Joyce Bailey– October 10 

Jim Hess– October 10 

Jimmy Davis– October 11 

Kim Dodson– October 12 

Mark Edinger– October 12 

Yvonne Nunn– October 13 

Rita Fulcher– October 17 

Vicki Boswell– October 20 

Carolyn Waller– October 20 

Kyle Britt– October 23 

Steve Conner– October 25 

Kayla Lange– October 26 

Suzanne Barton– October 27 

Phil Henderson– October 27 

Imogene Smith– October 29 

Deacon of the Week 
               

      Sept. 29– Oct. 5   Mark Smith 

      October 6-12    Jordan Monroe 

      October 13-19   Steve Conner 

      October 20-26   Roger Williams 

      Oct. 27– Nov. 2   Marlon Bates  

     

  

 October has come upon us quickly! The mission statement for the youth 

ministry here at Highland is; “The HBC Student Ministry exists to see Jesus lifted 

high in the next generation through small groups, activities, camps, & retreats. Our 

desire is to partner with families to see students propelled into a lifetime of following 

Jesus and making disciples. We are Jesus-centered, Gospel-focused, & mission-

driven.” This statement is important for you to know and for us to keep at the 

forefront of our minds. When we keep Jesus the center of our lives and focus our 

lives on the Gospel there is no doubt our mission will be in line with our Heavenly 

Father. The youth here at HBC need to see this not only in my life but in all of our 

lives.  

I want to bring your attention to a couple of things. First, Parents, I have 

reserved 15 spots for camp next year.  Camp will be from June 25th – June 29th in 

Ridgecrest, NC. A deposit of $60 is due by February 1, 2019. If you would like to go 

ahead and pay your deposit you may do so. You can see me for details on how to do 

so. Please check out the camp page on the church website for details on what we will 

be doing at camp and the total cost for camp.  

Second, our students are collecting soft drink cans to recycle as a camp 

fundraiser.  The students will be collecting cans until May 2019.  There will be other 

youth fundraisers, as well, to help cover the cost of camp. Collecting cans is easy and 

something we can all do to help reduce the cost for the youth to attend camp.  Thank 

you all for your prayers and for investing in our students at HBC.  
 

Your brother in Christ,  Matt Koehler 

 

Children’s Church  

Volunteers 

 
 Oct. 7–  Tommy, Laura, Ryan 

 Oct. 14– Amanda, Ann, Joanna 

 Oct. 21– Ben, Linda, Mendy 

 Oct. 28– Brenda, Jordan, Erin 

  

  

2018– 2019 Deacons 

 

Johnny McBride 

Roger Williams 

Marc Lee 

Steve Stone 

Bobby Ferrell 

Steve Conner 

Mark Smith 

Marlon Bates 

Jordan Monroe 

Bradley Rogers 

Rick Miller 



October Nursery Volunteers 
 

 

Wednesday October 3: Rema Bell, Todd Nichols 
 

Sunday October 7:   

 Bible Study:  Patricia Durham 

 Morning Worship:  Phil and Traci Henderson, Matthew Hasty 

 Evening Worship:  Belle Ruyten, Terri Stone 

Wednesday October 10: Reba Stringfield, Kathy Hasty 
 

Sunday October 14: 

        Bible Study: Melissa Martin 

   Morning Worship: Mark and Linda Smith, Jim Hicks 

        Evening Worship: Kristy Gaddis, Scarlett Carpenter 

Wednesday October 17: Todd Nichols, Carrie Newton 
 

Sunday October 21: 

        Bible Study: Kim Dodson 

   Morning Worship: Kim Dodson, Elizabeth Whittemore, Karen Purdom 

        Evening Worship: Samanthia Norman, Jim Hicks 

Wednesday October 24: Kim Dodson, Donna Jackson 

 

Sunday October 28:   

 Bible Study:  Elizabeth Whittemore, Lauren Hasty 

 Morning Worship:  Lauren Hasty, David and Diane Inocencio 

 Evening Worship:  Brenda Griffin, Erin Murray 

Wednesday October 31:  Jim Hicks, Kathy Hasty 
  

HIGHLAND on MISSION 

Have you prayerfully considered your part in giving to the 

Golden Offering for Tennessee Missions? Highland's goal is 

$2,100.   May we give from our hearts so that the ministries of 

Tennessee Baptists can share the message of God's love 

through the gospel of Jesus Christ! 

 October 29th will be the annual meal to support the Baptist Collegiate Ministry 

(BCM) at Motlow State. We need monetary donations to purchase the food that will 

be served. Money can be given in the church office or to Rema Bell. A sign up 

sheet for dessert donations will be on the Missions bulletin board in the main 

hallway. 

Thanks so much for your continuing support of Highland's mission efforts! 

Rema Bell  

Nursery Director–  

Kathy Hasty 

If you are not able to serve on 

your assigned date, please call 

Kathy Hasty at 931-455-0977. 

HBC Nursery Ministry 
 

“But the Lord stood at my side and 

gave me strength, so that through me 

the message might be fully proclaimed 

and all the Gentiles might hear it.”  

II Timothy 4:17 (NIV) 

Operation Christmas Child October Collection: WOW Items 

This is a list of items needed for the shoeboxes: 

 

 

 Doll 

 Soccer ball & manual air pump 

 Stuffed animal 

 An outfit of clothing to wear 

 Small musical instrument  

 

 

 

 

 

The National Collection Week for OCC Shoeboxes is November 12-19, 2018 



      Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

 

Grief Share Ministry 

6:30 p.m. 

2 

 

Health Seminar 

5:30 p.m. 

3 

5:00 p.m.– Dinner 

5:45 p.m.– AWANA 

6:15 p.m.– Bible Study 

7:05 p.m.– Choir 

4 5 6 

7 8 9 
 
Prime Timers 
12:30 p.m. 

10 
No Dinner  

No AWANA 
6:15 p.m.– Bible Study 

7:05 p.m.– Choir 

11 12 

 

13 

 

Men’s Ministry Event 

Templar Shooting Sports 

14 
 
 
 
Deacon’s Meeting 
4:00 p.m. 

15 16 17 
5:00 p.m.– Dinner 

5:45 p.m.– AWANA 

6:15 p.m.– Bible Study 

7:05 p.m.– Choir 

18 19 20 
 

21 22 

DRBA Annual Celebration 

FBC Winchester, 7 p.m. 

23 

Prime Timers Trip 

Falls Mill 

 

DRBA Annual Celebration 

FBC Tullahoma, 7 p.m. 

24 
5:00 p.m.– Dinner 

5:45 p.m.– AWANA 

6:15 p.m.– Bible Study 

7:05 p.m.– Choir 

25 26 27 
 

28 29 

 

Motlow BCM Meal 

30 31 

 
Trunk or Treat 

   

Highlands Highlights   

Motlow BCM Lunch 
We will once again serve a meal for the 

Motlow State Baptist Collegiate 

Ministry (BCM). Our date is October 

29th.  We need monetary donations to 

purchase the food that will be served.  

Money can be designated through your 

offering, given to Amy Jackson (church 

office) or Rema Bell.  A signup sheet 

for dessert donations will be on the 

Missions bulletin board in the main 

hallway. 

October Greeters   

     7.      Kristy Gaddis, Scarlett Carpenter 

   14.      Roger and Kay Williams 

   21.      Steve and Terri Stone 

   28.      Johnny and Gayle McBride 

Counters For October 

Beverly Daniel 

Pat Gaddis 

  October 2018 

Trunk or Treat 
Wednesday, October 31 

We will be collecting wrapped candy during 

the month of October.  If you would like to 

host a trunk, please see Pastor Jim. 

Men’s Ministry Event 

Saturday, October 13th 

Templar Shooting Sports– Please sign up for 

this event outside the youth office or see  

Dr. Marc Lee for more information  

 

Prime Timer’s Banquet 
 

Our Annual Prime Timers Banquet will be November 3rd 

at 5:30 PM.  If you are interested in decorating a table, 

hosting a table, serving food, or helping in any way, 

please see Janet Ledsinger, or contact the church office.   

 

Tullahoma City Schools Fall Break– October 4-12 



    

 

Sunday Schedule    

     *Coffee before Sunday School, everyone welcome * 
 

 

Bible Study – 9:15 AM 

 

 

Morning Worship – 10:30 AM 

*Children’s Church is available during the Service for children 

3 years old– 1st Grade* 
 

 

 Discipleship Classes – 5:00 PM 

Youth Discipleship                        Youth Department 

Adult Discipleship Training          Conference Room  
 

Team Kid (4 Years– 5th Grade)– 6:00 PM 

                                  

Evening Worship – 6:00 PM 

 

Wednesday Night Schedule 

 
 

 

Wednesday Night Supper 5:00 PM* 

 

AWANA 
Babies—5th Grade 

Supper & Check-In– 5:00-5:35 PM 

Opening Council Time/ Rotations-5:45 –7:15 

Parent Sign Out in the Fellowship Hall– 7:15 PM 
 

 

Youth and Adult Classes 
All Classes Meet at 6:15 PM 

 Youth Group                                               Youth Dept.                                      

 Sunday School on Wednesday                    Conference Room 

     Prayer Meeting/ Bible Study                      Sanctuary  

                                    

Adult Choir Practice 7:05 PM    

*There is no charge for Wednesday Night Supper, but a 

sign-up sheet is outside of the Fellowship Hall so we can 

know how many to expect for supper* 


